WIGTON TOWN COUNCIL

A MEETING OF THE WIGTON BURIAL JOINT COMMITTEE WAS HELD ON 

WEDNESDAY 31ST JANUARY 2018 AT 7.00PM

PRESENT 

Cllrs. E Lynch, A Pitcher, L Graham, W McKie, W Marrs, P Williams, M Clark, and G Girvan  
WBJC/47/2017 APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
To receive and accept apologies for absence – Cllr Scott 
WBJC/48/2017 MINUTES OF THE MEETINGS OF THE JOINT COMMITTEE 
To receive and agree the minutes of the meeting of the Joint Committee on the 29th November 2017 and 15th January 2018 – Agreed and Approved
WBJC/49/2017 DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST/DISPENSATIONS 
Members are invited to declare “Disclosable Pecuniary Interests” and “Other Registerable Interests” and refer to “Dispensations” relating to any item on the agenda – None  
WBJC/50/2017 EXCLUSION OF THE PRESS AND THE PUBLIC

To consider whether there are any items on the agenda for which the press and public should be excluded 
– Item 6 and 8 
WBJC/51/2017 PUBLIC PARTICIPATION

None 
WBJC/52/2017 CURATOR AND CLERKS REPORT 
Pews have been taken away to be shortened for Chapel

Vestry works complete.  

Furniture required.  Light Gray would suit best.
The Clerk asked members if they were happy for her to stop meeting with masons who were fixing headstones.  The Clerk is confident that all masons are complying with the rules set out by BRAMM.  Members happy for Clerk to just do random adhoc visits but masons still need to make an appointment to fit.
WBJC/53/2017 FINANCE MATTERS
The Clerk spoke to the committee regarding an extra invoice for Hills Joiners.  They had completed work to the vestry windows and subsequently sent in an invoice for the work quoted.  However they had done extra work they had not anticipated and were seeking payment for an extra £1,160.  Members were happy to pay the extra as they had done an excellent job and understood that there was hidden costs. 
To receive and authorise Payments for December and January – Received and Approved 

WBJC/54/2017 CONVEYANCES - CONFIDENTIAL

WBJC/55/2017 HEADSTONES AND ADDITIONAL INSCRIPTIONS 

New Headstones – 2 New
Additional Inscriptions – 2 Additional
WBJC/56/2017 MEMORIAL GARDEN
Members were shown two drawings for the memorial garden.  Before anything further is agreed the Clerk

was asked to look at the house/cemetery going on to the mains sewerage system rather than the Septic 

Tank system we have now.  Clerk to look in to this.
WBJC/57/2017 COMPUTER SYSTEM
The Clerk to check with Gower Consultants what we would be getting in our hosting and maintenance 

package.
WBJC/58/2017 PLAQUE PROJECT

The Clerk discussed a plaque project that Mr Charles Mossop would like to set up at Wigton Cemetery.  

Similar to what he does in other cemeteries in Allerdale.  The Clerk asked that we revisit this at a later

date once we have the computer system up and running.  Members AGREED 
WBJC/59/2017 DATE OF NEXT MEETING 
The next meeting will be held on Wednesday 28th March 2018 at 7.00pm
Meeting closed at 8.30pm
PAGE  
1

